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 ANNUAL GENERAL ASSEMBLY & EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE C.I.C.
TUESDAY 27.01.2015 11.00 @ TAVERNA 1+1, MISIRIA, RETHYMON

Members Present:

Willy van Belleghem (WvB)

Ingo Dietrich (ID)

Andrew Hellens
 (AH)
Margaret Hellens (MH)


Mieke Osenga (MO)
Eric Rock (ER)
Stuart Walsh (SW)


Peter Winterink (PW)
(Listed alphabetically)

Minutes of the Meeting:

1. PW opened the meeting at 11.08. He paid tribute to Bob Wright who sadly passed away at the end of 2014. For his tireless work in supporting the CIC in all aspects of work undertaken and local charities, in particular, The Red Cross in Rethymon. He sincerely hopes the CIC will, with the support of his late wife Ev, be able to continue his efforts. Over the past year or so a number of members have suffered serious health problems and of course we lost a valued member. It is a tribute to the strength of members the way they have come forward to help fellow members in times of distress and how this fully confirms one of the basic aims of the organisation. 
2. SW has received apologies from our Treasurer Ralph Kruger who is away in Germany.

3. PW thanked the members who attended to support the CIC today and commented the number here today is extremely disappointing in view of the total paid membership.

a. The total number of members present was not sufficient for an AGA to take place and the meeting was formally closed.

b. The meeting took place as an EGA, notice of which had already been given, and proceeded forward using the same agenda from this point onwards.

4. SW asked those present to approve the minutes of the last AGA/EGA held 28.01.2014. Proposed by AH and seconded by ER they were unanimously approved.
5. There were no matters arising.

6. PW detailed events the CIC had organised over the past year. We had a table at The Cretan Diet Festival which, despite an initial hiccup with table allocation, is an event well worth participating in and we will look to repeat this again in 2015. Our monthly lunches have been very popular and well attended with a variety of excellent venues. We’re always looking for new tavernas and welcome suggestions from members and maybe some assistance in organising. We looked at some new ventures, namely a bike ride and Athens trip. Sadly both were cancelled for different reasons but the ideas were popular and we will look at these again. We looked to the Santa Run held annually in Chania and are beginning talks with the local council and other organisations with a view to setting up a similar event in Rethymon this Christmas. Again in 2015 we will look to support the charities we have supported namely the Red Cross and Mikri Panayia. 

7. The main body of ID’s report will be item 14 concerning communications. We will look at coach excursions again this year and will base them in Rethymon as this is convenient for most supporters and little significant support has come from outside here. The Board will discuss what support can be given to encourage these popular days out.

8. SW delivered the annual financial report on behalf of RK. At the 31.12.2014 the CIC held funds totalling €2973.49 comprising €2810.49 in the general account and €163.00 in the charity account. The amount in the general account had built up as a result of reducing costs associated with producing and running the web-site. Item 12 will give more detail on proposals for these funds. We still are unable to open a bank account in the name of the CIC as the tax offices have not issued a certificate. A new auditing system had been introduced following the 2014 EGA whereby the Board formally audit accounts on a monthly basis when they are presented for approval. This has worked extremely well. He confirmed that no Board member has submitted any item for personal expenses. The Board feel that a low annual membership fee is required so we can keep membership relevant to the activities the CIC undertake rather than be a free organisation. The Board had estimated a membership of 50 in deciding the revised membership fees. This will be reviewed during the year when expenditure can be confirmed in more detail.
9. WvB has 46 paid up numbers on the books, although there are some renewals due. Most of the Chania base seems to been made up of stall holders for the now defunct Christmas Bazaar with little interest in other areas. Some members from Kalives have renewed but their coffee morning is, at their request, no longer a CIC event. As a result of having to close the Paypal account due to high administrative charges payment must be in cash. Members from outside the Rethymon area should contact WvB who will make an individual arrangement with them. On a positive note although we have a reduced membership number this now consists of members who take an active interest in the organisation and support the events held.
10. The Board stood down and an Election Committee was formed with ER as President and MO as secretary and AH as the third member,
11. The following was discussed by the Election Committee:

a. The actions of the Board were fully validated as operating at all times in the best interests of the CIC and its members. Proposed by MH and seconded by AH. The item was unanimously approved.

b. Election of a Board of Directors; SW confirmed that no nominations had been received and that all current members offered themselves for re-election.

c. Proposed by ER and seconded by MH the Board was re-elected.

d. Membership Secretary; SW confirmed no nominations had been received for this position and WvB has offered himself for re-election.
e. Proposed by PW seconded by SW WvB was re-elected as Membership Secretary.

f. The Election Committee stood down and handed the meeting over to the elected Board for 2015.

12. SW confirmed the Board’s wish to put the funds held to good use. The original intention was to ballot members for suggestions, and, because there is a relatively large amount of money available for distribution, for the AGA/EGA to validate any proposals. Discussion had taken place at the last two Board meetings and no firm proposal had been drawn up other than to purchase two wheelchairs. One each for Heraklion and Rethymon Hospitals where members have been treated over the past year or so and where a need for such items has been identified. The anticipated cost of these will be in the region of €500.00. He asked the meeting for approval for the Board to make its own nominations. These will be published in the regular minutes and proposals will be finally ratified at the next meeting. This format ensures any decision is open to scrutiny by all members. MH asked why funds from the general account were not moved over to the charity account. SW explained that if the accounts were audited by tax authorities there may be a regulation where, if there is a large amount sitting in a charity account, it has to be moved out and spent within a given period. Although only a paper exercise funds would be moved across prior to expenditure. Proposed by MH and seconded by ER the proposal was passed unanimously.
13. WvB confirmed Ray Berry, Andy Davies, Don Evely and Andy Wetzstein are listed as Honary Members. Discussion took place as to the status of Honary Members. SW checked what was listed in the Articles of Association and confirmed this to the meeting. Further discussion took place as to Honary Membership and its relevance to the current organisation. ER proposed the current list be approved and the Board look into this and prepare a report to include any possible changes for the next AGA. Seconded by MO this was unanimously carried. 
14. ID gave details of the content etc., aims and objectives of a new site. He had recently distributed details of the new web-site a large group of members on a temporary hosting site for views and comments. Feedback has been very favourable and proposed that we move the domain name across. ER seconded this and it was unanimously approved. ID to liaise with Andy Davis (AD) concerning transfer. Discussion took place concerning the Facebook page. It was explained that this was not an official CIC item as it had been set up independently by former President Albert van Elst (AvE) who is no longer a member. Many members choose not to use it fearing personal security issues as a result and other general fears of social media sites. SW confirmed there have been issues with unwanted content that had been dealt with but did query the relevance of many members with both Crete and the CIC. He has publicised CIC events on the page as a way of possibly generating new members and raise awareness of the CIC. Also a number of regular Cretan holiday makers have attended summer meetings and events etc. ER commented that AvE had placed political content on the page (item appeared 05.01.2015 and has now been deleted) that was inappropriate given the non-political status of the CIC. ID explained that a private page accessible only to CIC members can be set up. The Board will discuss how we can find an acceptable solution.
15. Any other business:
a. MO detailed some member concerns about the current venue of the Rethymon group winter coffee mornings. Although quieter in the winter parking can still be an issue. More significantly noise distraction, especially from passing motor bikes riding through the pedestrianized area along with generally high pricing along with poor service said maybe it was time to move on from Café Galero and proposed today’s venue as an alternative for next winter. It’s very close to our summer venue of Camping Elizabeth. The matter can be discussed both by the Board and at the next coffee morning.

b. MH enquired if the idea of a Christmas Bazaar had finally been abandoned? Various members of the Board detailed the difficulties experienced in finding venues and dealings with possible tax implications. The discussion progressed to whether it might be possible for the CIC to take stalls at some venues for fund raising. Item to be put forward for further discussion.

c. ER on behalf of all members wished to express thanks to the Board for their work and efforts over the past year. 
16. PW thanked all those present for braving today’s rain and making the effort to come to 1+1 and looks forward to another year in the varied activities of our organisation. He closed the meeting at 12.19.
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